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Dear , 
 
Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
 
With regard to your request for information received by the Department on 20 January 

2023 which sought water pollution incident and water quality sampling numbers by 

month since 2022: 

 

I can advise that the Department has completed its search and can confirm that it 

holds all the information you requested which is attached as Annex A. 

 

In relation to water pollution information, NIEA has a policy of investigating all reported 

incidents therefore the data in response to questions 1 and 2 have been consolidated 

into one table. The month listed refers to the date when the pollution report was 

received. Under current response targets, a report falling under the Low severity 

classification may have been received at the end of one month but investigated at the 

start of the following month. For clarity in this response, the number investigated has 

been reported against the receipt date of the incident.  

 

The water chemistry tab presents the number of water samples received and the total 

number of individual determinants analysed for each month. 

 

Finally, the data for river and lake biological elements could not be presented monthly, 

as the monitoring is carried out on a seasonal basis. For this reason, the yearly total 

for biological sampling are presented.  

 






